Minutes of Woore Parish Council Meeting
Monday 9th December 2019
Held at Woore Victory Hall
PRESENT:
Cllr M. Cowey (Chairman), Cllr A. Allison, Cllr H. Blake, Cllr M. Blake, Cllr M. Carter, Cllr K. Chell and Cllr K. Davies.

IN ATTENDANCE:
Ms S. Tyson and Ms C Benson, Tree and Footpath Wardens and Mr B. Morris, Clerk to the Council.

PUBLIC:
Anthony Gath and Janet Roberts attended the meeting.

19185 Apologies for absence.
Cllrs Irwin and Ford had sent their apologies for absence, which was for personal reasons. It was unanimously resolved to accept the apologies. Cllr Aldcroft also sent his apologies. No apologises were received from Cllr. Higgin.

19186 Declarations of Pecuniary Interests.
No Councillor declared a pecuniary interest.
[bookmark: _GoBack]19187 Open Forum – To last no longer than 15 minutes.
Anthony Gath asked whether we knew if the technician from Shropshire had visited the hedge belonging to Spring Bank House Audlem Road. He was informed by the clerk that we hadn’t heard anything from Shropshire, but he would chase.
Cllr Chell reported that there is still an issue with flooding on Dorrington Lane and this has been ongoing for 2 months. There is still flooding on the B5026 towards Knighton. There clerk to report the issues to Shropshire Council.
Cllr Cowey reported that there is a discharge notice relating to the 10 houses on the planning portal and discussion was held around whether the development had commenced and whether a full planning application needed to be submitted. There is also correspondence on the portal.
Janet Roberts supported the parish calendar which is discussed later in the meeting.
Cllr Chell reported she had spoken to a builder who was proposing to replace a hedge with feather edge board contrary to the planning approval. This is a recurring problem that has been raised with Shropshire who are sending an enforcement officer to review properties in contravention of the planning approval. But it may take up to 6 months for them to visit.
The Parish Council had also received a letter in relation poor mobile coverage within the area. There was little the Parish could do to help and the clerk will point the resident to Shropshire Council who have more powers and a funds available.
19188 To approve and sign the Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th November 2019.
It was resolved to approve the minutes, with those councillors who were not at the meeting abstaining.
19189 Matters Arising
Cllr Cowey reported that the planters had still not been collected in by Westholme and replaced with winter bulbs. The clerk will chase.
19190 Representatives’ Reports
To receive reports concerning the following matters:

(a) Victory Hall – Cllr H. Blake
Cllr H. Blake reported that the quiz night was this Saturday and they were asking for confirmation of numbers. The Community Café was then discussed, a display of proposals and drawings highlighting the impact of HS2 on the Parish would be made available as well as Councillors and Action Group members in attendance at the January Café. We had received an email from the National Association of Local Councils (NALC) which had a report on solar panels at a village hall which may be useful to pass on to the Victory Hall. Cllr. Helen Blake will forward to the Village Hall Committee. 
(b) Movable and Stationary Vehicle Activated Signs – Cllr M. Blake 
Cllr M. Blake reported that information has been sent out. Over 3,000 vehicles had been logged exceeding the prosecutable speed limit in the last six weeks. Cllr Blake asked for approval to contact the Shropshire Star to see if he could get them to do an article on it and this was unanimously agreed by the meeting. Nothing has been received from Shropshire in relation to the fixed VAS,s.
(c) Tree and Path Wardens – Ms S. Tyson & Ms C. Bedson
It was reported that they had been unable to contact the owner of the overgrown hedge on the Swan Annex footpath to the Audlem Road. The clerk will forward the letter to Shropshire and ask that they cut the hedge and charge the landowner. The Parish Council had also received an email from NALC that had free trees mentioned. The clerk will forward this.


(d) Shropshire – Councillor Mr R Aldcroft
Cllr Aldcroft had sent his apologies but had passed on the following information to Cllr Cowey. He is still awaiting a meeting with Ian Kirby. After the Shropshire Cabinet meets on 19th December, he will issue a report to parishes that will have information on an update regarding the purchase of shopping centres. He is meeting with Steve Brown on Tuesday 10th December together with Andy Moreton to discuss HS2.

(e) SALC – Cllr M. Carter
Cllr Carter reported that Steve Davenport had again not attended the meeting. Connexus Housing Ltd had done a presentation who provide affordable rental housing. Highways was not covered due to Steve Davenports absence. There was then a presentation on outdoor partnerships, there are 5,600 km of footpaths in Shropshire. PDF Map to be forwarded to Tree & Path Wardens by Cllr. Carter as well as to Councillors. Please report any map errors to them. The Executive Committee Minutes were then discussed briefly. The County Secretary then presented her report. It is the 70th Anniversary AGM. New NALC guidance is due out in the new year. Previous minutes were discussed and minutes corrected in relation to the pedestrian crossing in Woore for which Shropshire already has funding. Future Agendas were then discussed and Shropshire Highways was proposed.

(f) Woore United Charities – Cllr A. Allison
Cllr Allison reported that it is a small charity and gives out grants of £25, grant was agreed for people associated with the church. For the wider community a donation was given to the Market Drayton Food Bank and a Homelessness charity in Stoke.

19191 PLANNING
To consider and, if appropriate, to resolve on a response to the following planning applications:
Cllr Cowey reported that he had had a discussion with Eddie West at Shropshire about the effective date of the Neighbourhood Plan. He confirmed that it is effective from 1st April 2016. Up until 2036 the plan states that around 30 would be appropriate. Since 2016, 8 new houses have already been approved against this number. 

1. Variation of conditions attached to planning permission 18/03776/FUL dated 14 August 2018 at Lower Farm, Bearstone, Market Drayton, Shropshire, TF9 4HH.
Cllr Ford was unable to attend the meeting and he had reported to the clerk that he had visited surrounding properties and there had been no objections. After a lengthy discussion of issues around the original application and possible objections. It was unanimously resolved that Woore Parish Council supports the decision of Shropshire Council in relation to whether the conditions should be applied.

1. Planning application 19/05261/FUL being an application for the erection of first floor side extension at 11 Blaizefield Close, Woore, CW3 9SU.
Cllr Chell reported that she had visited all the properties near 11 Blaizefield Close and had spoken to most of them including the next-door neighbour who is most affected. No one raised any objections to the applications. It was unanimously resolved to support the application subject to consultee comments.


19192 HS2
(1) To receive an update from the Chairman.
The Chairman reported that due to Purdah not much was happening with the government. HS2 were still pressing on with tenders going out. William Woodruff has now moved on and is being replaced by Jeremy Croxall. He reported that he has had no response from Steve Brown and no dates to meet Andy Moreton. The clerk will contact David Walker to ensure we don’t miss the revised date for petition meeting.
(2) To receive an update from the Vice Chairman
In the Vice Chairman’s absence Cllr Allison gave an update. The mitigations are very limited as HS2 are only interested in the area around the school. We will attempt to add a further pedestrian crossing in Pipe Gate. HS2 are being very intransigent. The petition needs to include mitigations for the whole of the parish so that if the House of Lords supports the petition then these mitigations will have to be put in place by HS2. The main purpose of the petition is to stop the trucks coming through the village.

19193 ROSPA REPORT
To review the report received from ROSPA for St Leonards Play Area and Adult Exercise Equipment and decide on course of action.

None of the items highlighted in the report require immediate action. However, after a discussion it was decided that the clerk will contact the company to see if they are able to carry out the work and if not, can they recommend a company that could.

19194 ST LEONARDS PLAY AREA
To discuss work required at St Leonards Play Area and review quotation received in relation to this work.

The quote obtained from Tony Seabridge was discussed and it was unanimously resolved to remove the ivy from the play area and that Cllr Chell to be authorised to negotiate with Tony for the felling of the tree and removing stump and roots up to a maximum of £500. And not to cut the hedge as this is the responsibility of the bowls club and the clerk will chase them up.
A discussion was then had about pruning the trees on the village green. It was eventually proposed that the Council does not prune the trees on the village. The motion was carried 3 to 2 with 2 councillors abstaining. See the detail of this vote at the end of the minutes.

19195 PARISH COUNCIL BUDGET AND BALANCES
To determine the Precept for 2020/21 and agree list of possible works to be carried out.
It was unanimously resolved to set a precept of £30,727, unchanged from last year. This would result in a small fall in the parish council tax. The estimated balances at 31/3/20 are between £43,000 and £53,000.

19196 SOCIAL MEDIA POLICY
To agree the Social Media Policy.
It was unanimously resolved to agree the Social Media Policy.

19197 BOWLING CLUB – MOBILITY ENTRANCE
The Council agreed the parish’s response to the communication received from the Bowls Club in relation to the request to route the disability access through St Leonards Play Area.
Concerns were raised by Councillors over allowing disabled access through the play area in the following areas, increase in the number of cars parking by the play area reducing visibility in relation to the play area and impacting on children’s safety. The ground through the play area is uneven and with the fact that ball games are played there could impact on the safety of disabled persons crossing the area. It was also considered that the developers had failed in their duty to allow for disabled access.
It was unanimously resolved to deny access through the play area.

19198 LAND AT NEWCASTLE ROAD
To discuss the tenders received in respect of the work required.
It was reported that we have received 2 tenders to date with a third expected this week. This will enable the Council to progress the CIL application. We have also had an expression of interest to use the land for a football pitch.

19199 PARISH CALENDAR
To receive an update from Cllr Davies on the level of use of the calendar.
There has been very little use of the calendar. It was agreed to review the position in 3 months, it is intended to stop clashes when planning events, further promotion will be made on Facebook.



19200 CLERK’S REPORTS
To receive a report from the Clerk about the progress of resolutions from previous meetings.
The Clerk reported the following items;

Flooding
An acknowledgement letter was sent to Professor Blunt.
Shropshire Council had informed the Council that the developer had contacted them to say that he was resubmitting the planning application and the newt barrier would remain in the interim.

Street Lighting
The clerk had conveyed the position agreed at the meeting to Shropshire Council. We are awaiting a response.
A letter to cancel the Direct Debit with Npower has been drawn up and is required to be signed by the account signatories.

Swan Car Park
Mr Speakman has been contacted and advised of the decision.

Parish Council Budget And Balances
Matthew Jones has been contacted and a detailed breakdown of the CIL payment for 2020/21 obtained.

Social Media Policy
The policy has been amended and circulated to Councillors and is a separate item on the agenda for adoption. It also reminds Councillors about ensuring any emails or posts are accompanied with a statement stating that any views expressed is their personal view.

Winter Planting
Richard White was asked to tidy up the Manor bed. However, he has been in Portugal and only returned yesterday.
Westholme’s have been contacted and They will be completing the Winter barrels shortly and that includes Cherry Tree Lane.



19201 PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
It was unanimously resolved to approve the following cheques for payment:
[bookmark: _Hlk24546636]
	1.
	B. M. Morris (November)
	

	
	i Salary (net of income tax of £95.37) 
	£381.48

	
	ii Expenses
	£29.83 

	
	iii Mileage (net of income tax of £4.64)
	£70.76

	
	Iv Sundry
	£7.99

	
	TOTAL
	£490.06

	2.
	HMRC
	£100.01

	3.
	Woore Victory Hall (Room Hire)
	£300.00

	4.
	Keele University Student Union (Newsletter Printing)
	£419.65

	5.
	William Friend – Mucklestone Nursery (Xmas Tree)
	£30.00




19202 CLERK’S CORRESPONDENCE
The clerk confirmed that all the correspondence for the period from 5th November 2019 to 1st December 2019 had been forwarded to Councillors.
The meeting closed at 9:50pm.
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
February 10th and March 9th (both @ 7.30pm) 



Signed………………………………………..(Chair)
Dated 10th February 2020



RECORD OF VOTING FOR WOORE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 9TH DECEMBER 2019 FOR THOSE ITEMS THAT THE VOTING WAS SPLIT 

	Agenda Item
	Motion
	Cllr
	For
	Against
	Abstain

	19194
	To not carry out pruning of the trees at the Village Green.
	Blake M
	
	
	X

	
	
	Allison
	
	X
	

	Prop: Carter M.
Second: Davies
	
	Blake H
	X
	
	

	
	
	Chell
	
	X
	

	
	
	Cowey
	
	
	X

	
	
	Davies
	X
	
	

	
	
	Carter
	X
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